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Madam President and fellow Councilors,
Last evening, the Committee on Local Section Activities (LSAC) presented the 2015 Awards for Outstanding Performance for Local Sections at the 17th Annual ChemLuminary Awards celebration. I am pleased to announce the award-winning sections as shown on the slide [SHOW SLIDE ONE]. Will the Councilors from the Erie, Brazosport, Midland, Dallas-Forth Worth, North Carolina and New York local sections please stand to be recognized for their outstanding performance?   

LSAC was pleased to present the award for the Best Activity or Program Stimulating Membership Involvement to the Midland Local Section.  [SHOW SLIDE TWO] The Local Section Partnership Award went to the Tampa Bay Local Section, and the Kentucky Lake Section was awarded the Most Innovative New Activity or Program in a Local Section.  

Local sections must submit their annual reports and self-nominations by February 15, 2017 to be eligible for these awards recognizing their 2016 activity. 

LSAC is concluding its review of the 2015 local section annual reports.  176 of the 185 local sections have completed their reports, and the committee is working to assist the remaining sections.  Sections are encouraged to login into FORMS to access the review of their annual report by LSAC and may then provide a response to LSAC within the following 6 weeks. 
[SHOW SLIDE THREE] LSAC’s Grants and Awards Subcommittee received 27 proposals for the June 30th deadline for Innovative Program Grants (IPGs). 19 grants will be awarded for a total of $30,300 -- bringing the total awards for 2016 to $69,230
A total of $15,600 was awarded to eight local sections hosting Leadership Development courses.  [SHOW SLIDE FOUR] Details about section programming and funding opportunities can be found on the Get Involved, Stay Involved web page at acs.org/getinvolved
LSAC reviewed and approved both petitions included in the Council agenda for consideration – the Petition for Removal of Officers and Councilors and the Petition on the Rights of Affiliates.
The committee received two petitions from local sections wishing to annex unassigned and adjacent territory.  If approved, the territory changes will be effective on September first, 2016. 
[SHOW SLIDE FIVE] The petition from the Permian Basin Local Section seeks to annex the Texas counties of Pecos (incorrectly noted as Peco on the map of local section territories) and Brewster.  LSAC has approved the petition printed on page 85 of your Council agenda book, CPC concurs, and madam president, I so move.

[SHOW SLIDE SIX] The petition from the Upper Peninsula of Michigan Local Section requests to annex unassigned and adjacent territory, and one Michigan county (Menominee) now currently assigned to the Northeast Wisconsin Local Section.  The officers of the Northeast Wisconsin Local Section have approved the petition printed on page 86 of the Council agenda book.  LSAC has also approved the petition, CPC concurs, and madam president, I so move.

Madam President and fellow Councilors, this concludes my report.  
Dr. Martin D. Rudd, Chair
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